

Anderton News

We explore, we create, we innovate!

School reopening for Reception. Year 1 and Year 6 – We are currently waiting to hear further updates from LCC on Monday with regard to wider reopening. A Governors meeting is booked for Monday evening and parents will be informed of further plans asap.

Key worker group — Due to an increase in numbers, In order to ensure that you are provided with the care that you require please email head@anderton.lancs.sch.uk stating which days are needed by 12pm on Friday for the following week. If your child has been in care the previous week, please don't assume they will automatically be added to the next register. Please see the additional letter regarding who is eligible to currently attend school.

Staffing 2020/21 – One of our principle aims this year has been to stabilise our teaching staff. I am very pleased to inform you that all of our wonderful teachers will be staying at Anderton next academic year. The only slight change is that Mr O'Donohoe will be taking his Year 5 class up into Year 6 and Mrs Huszka will be moving into Year 5. This is in order to maintain continuity for the children in the last year of primary school especially after the upheaval of this year.

Team Points

Creators - 385 Innovators - 397 Explorers – 379

Well done Innovators



Summer Term Curriculum Theme: Dare to Dream Value: Perseverance

Friday 12th June 2020

Stars of the Week!

Reception – Laila H for her amazing efforts with this week's Music topic.

Year 1 – Harry C for recreating the front cover of the Beatles Album,

Abbey Road extremely well and for creating an amazing water wall at home!

Year 2 – Seren W for writing an amazing diary linked to the Great Fire of London. My favourite phrase was 'thick black smoke pluming up in the air.' Great use of subordinate conjunctions!

Year 3 – Ryan E for always showing perseverance with his work in school and at home as well as being kind and caring towards others.

Year 4 – Alfie W for consistently accessing the work set on SeeSaw and working hard. He is extremely thoughtful and often sends me messages asking if Winston and I are okay - it always makes my day

Year 5 – Kingsley B for improved effort with home learning.

Year 6 – Isabelle H for exceptional effort with her home learning.

Curriculum news

Reception: This week in Reception we have been learning all about Music, we have made our own music shakers and drum kits using different household objects and performed our own shows. We have also written our own short stories, worked on number bonds and been on a shape hunt!

Year 1: Year 1 have been learning about fashion in the 1960's and have even dressed up a person in the correct clothing. We have compared them to the clothes we wear now. Then for a bit of fun, we had a dance with our families to 'Twist and Shout'!

Year 2: Year 2 have been working hard on their new Maths unit Money. In art they drew amazing portraits of Frida Kahlo-a famous Mexican painter. The children have worked hard on new spelling rules and how to use apostrophes. Keep working hard!

Year 3: Year 3 have worked extremely hard in maths, measuring lengths and calculating perimeter. We have also enjoyed learning about adverbs in English.

Year 4: This week we have explored the theme 'Sport': exploring the sports interests of family members, creating sports team logos in imaginative ways and researching inspirational sporting role models. Many of the children have also sent messages in response to the library reveal countdown and sharing their excitement!

Year 5: We've gone back to the basics of addition and subtraction this week in maths and looked at inverse operations. In English we have planned and written our 'One wish' stories.

Year 6: This week in Year 6, we have been revisiting learning about algebra and substitution in maths. In science, we have investigated spinners. We have continued to complete work on Carrie's War and our poet of the week is A. A. Milne.